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Bremerton, Washington

Our website address is: www.telebyte.com/masons/sojourn/80/sinclair_inlet_chapter.htm

FEB 2008 Newsletter


 Chapter Officers 2007-2008
	 President
	 MMCM Henry T. Carman
	 360-698-4776
	 hankcarman@wavecable.com

	 1st Vice President
	 Mr. Lance Otis
	 360-874-0835
	  lanceo@telebyte.com

	 2nd Vice President
	 CWO2 Roger Maxwell
	 360-697-6587
	 301104221000@msn.com

	 Secretary/Treasurer
	 WTCS John M. Gray
	 360-895-3188
	  wtcs_sw@wavecable.com

	 Marshal
	 Richard Dexter
	 360-692-6876
	 rdexter@tscnet.com

	 Chaplain
	 1LT Harold E. Richardson
	 360-692-4023
	 harolder46@comcast.net

	 Color Bearer
	 
	
	 


Hero Camp Officers 2007-2008
	 Commander
	 HMCM Joseph MacIntyre
	 360-275-0589
	 haggis@hctc.com

	 Chief of Staff
	 SSGT Michael Pursey
	 360-692-2421
	 mike-n-kay@comcast.net

	 Adjutant
	  WTCS John Gray
	 360-895-3188
	 wtcs_sw@wavecable.com


Meeting Notice!
We will meet at Elk’s Lodge #1181, Pine Road, Bremerton on Friday 8 FEB. Social hour and dinner begins at 1800, meeting at 1900 hours. Ladies and guests are always welcome at the meeting and are urged to attend. 
The associated Lewis and Clark Camp of the Hero's of '76 meets immediately following the Sojourner meeting and is open to all Hero's.

Don’t forget to wear your Medals!

President’s Message

Brethren,

     First I must apologize for the cancellation of our last meeting.  WB John Gray and myself tried our very best to notify everyone of the cancellation, I only had a one day notice of the Masonic Memorial Service for WB Herbert Farman Jr. which was scheduled on Friday night because of a grand master Visit scheduled on Saturday.  I know of at least two members, Bro Tom Lou, and Bro. Bud Worthington, both showed up and we were not there.  I take it as a lesson, not everyone has e-mail, nor do they want it.  I will try to do a better job next time my brothers, lesson learned.  WB Herb was an inactive member of our chapter but very active in our Masonic Community, I am sure he will be missed.

      At this time of year we seem to think of our loved ones because of Valentine’s Day.  When I served in the Navy it was often said that he most difficult job in the Navy was that of the “Navy Spouse.”  Because of long employments and infrequent communications, I am sure that some of this statement is still true today and add the Army, Marine Corps, Coast Guard and Air Force to that list.  If you know of a spouse who fits the bill, why not call them and thank them for their service to this country, I am sure they would appreciate it.

     Bro. Lance Otis our Vice President has found us a great speaker at our next meeting on February 8, 2008, Ms. Tami Reuter who is a representative from the Washington State Veterans Home in Retsil WA.  Please come and enjoy dinner and our speaker.  I will try to get the business out of the way as soon as I can.

In Brotherhood

Hank Carman, 

MMCM, USN (Ret)
Highlights of the Last Meeting
The 11 JAN 2008 meeting was canceled due to a scheduling conflict with fellow sojourner WB Herbert Farman’s memorial service.   
From the Desk of the Secretary

Brethren,

    I ordered and received Sojourner and Hero’s embroidered patches. I will bring them to our Chapter and Camp meetings in the future. The cost is $5.00 each.  
Fraternally,

John
Veterans News

IDENTITY THEFT UPDATE 09:  Start the New Year right by taking the following precautions against loss of wallet, checkbook, etc. 
 1. The next time you order checks have only your initials (instead of first name) and last name put on them.  If someone takes your checkbook, they will not know if you sign your checks with just your initials or your first name, but your bank will know how you sign your checks.

2. Do not sign the back of your credit cards.  Instead, put "PHOTO ID REQUIRED."

3. Put your work phone # on your checks instead of your home phone.  If you have a PO Box, use that instead of your home address.  If you do not have a PO Box, use your work address.  Never have your SS# printed on your checks. You can add it if it is necessary.  However, if you have it printed, anyone can get it.

4. Place the contents of your wallet on a photocopy machine.  Do both sides of each license, credit card, etc.  You will know what you had in your wallet and all of the account numbers and phone numbers to call and cancel. Keep the photocopy in a safe place.  Also carry a photocopy of your passport when traveling either here or abroad.

Some critical information to limit the damage in case you or someone you know has a Loss is:

 - Cancel your credit cards immediately. The key is having the toll free numbers and your card numbers handy so you know whom to call.  Keep those where you can find them. --- File a police report immediately in the jurisdiction where your credit cards, etc., were stolen.  This proves to credit providers you were diligent, and this is a first step toward an investigation (if there ever is one). Perhaps most important action of all is to call the three national credit reporting organizations immediately to place a fraud alert on your name and Social Security number.  The alert means any company that checks your credit knows your information was stolen, and they have to contact you by phone to authorize new credit The numbers you always need to contact about your wallet and contents being stolen are:

 a.) Equifax: 1-800-525-6285
 b.) Experian (formerly TRW): 1-888-397-3742

 c.) TransUnion: 1-800-680-7289
 d.) Social Security Administration (fraud line): 1-800-269-0271
Source: RAO Bulletin Update 1 Jan 2008
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